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  (Translated from Chinese) 

 Receipt is hereby acknowledged of communication No. AL CHN 22/2019, dated 11 

December 2019, from the Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights defenders; the 

Working Group on Arbitrary Detention; the Working Group on Enforced or Involuntary 

Disappearances; the Special Rapporteur on the promotion and protection of the right to 

freedom of opinion and expression; the Special Rapporteur on the rights to freedom of 

peaceful assembly and of association; and the Special Rapporteur on the right of everyone to 

the enjoyment of the highest attainable standard of physical and mental health, of the United 

Nations Human Rights Council. The Chinese Government wishes to make the following 

reply: 

 On 22 July 2019, the State Security Bureau of Changsha City in Hunan Province, 

China, took coercive measures of criminal detention, in accordance with the law, against 

Chinese citizens Cheng Yuan, Liu Dazhi and Wu Gejianxiong, as they were suspected of 

committing crimes against national security. On 26 August the Changsha State Security 

Bureau proceeded with the arrest of Cheng Yuan, Liu Dazhi and Wu Gejianxiong after their 

case was submitted to the Changsha Municipal People’s Procuratorate. The unit handling the 

case did so in accordance with the law and implemented the law in a civilized manner, fully 

guaranteeing the rights of the three suspects. At present, Cheng Yuan, Liu Dazhi and Wu 

Gejianxiong are in good health. 

    






